
 

At Carlton & Faceby and Bilsdale Schools we are KIND: 
 

Kind and accepting 
Independent learners 

Never giving up 
Determined to be our personal best 

 
Under God’s guidance, we teach children the importance 

of kindness towards others, tolerance and mutual  
respect.  This empowers children to have the courage to 

achieve their personal best. 
 

Psalm 145:17 
‘The Lord is righteous in all his ways and kind in all his 

works’ 
 

Luke 2:40 
‘And the child grew and became strong; he was filled 

with wisdom…’  
 

We uphold these values through our golden rules: 
• Be ready  

• Be respectful 
• Be safe 
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The Carlton & Faceby and Bilsdale CE Federation Newsletter 

Friday 19th July 2024 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Another busy academic year has come to a close, and as I look back and reflect we have certainly managed to 
achieve so much over the last year.  Our new school vision is embedded and understood by the children, as 
well as our golden rules for behaviour.  There have been many trips, experiences, visits and special days in 
addition to our core curriculum which has enriched what we offer to our wonderful children.  A huge thank you 
to all parents and carers for their ongoing support. 

Apologies that I’m not available on the gate tonight to say goodbye to everyone, my son is in Y6 and it is his 
leavers assembly this afternoon so I will be attending that. 

We hope that everyone has an excellent summer break and look forward to the children returning on Tuesday 
3rd September, with Little Owls returning from Wednesday 4th September. 

With best wishes, 

Mr. M. Scott   Executive Headteacher  

Notes 

Summer Activities 

We have included lots of ideas for sum-
mer activities being run by local clubs 
etc. over the past few weeks, and in this 
newsletter.  Please note that they are not 
linked to or endorsed by the federation in 
any way and are purely for information 
only. 

Thank you. 

 

Gifts 

A huge thank you to all parents/carers 
who kindly gave gifts for staff, they are 
very much appreciated. 

Collective Worship 
 

 

Our Irish prayer from yesterday’s leavers ser-
vice: 
May the road rise to meet you, Mat the wind 
always be at your back, May the sun shine 
warm upon your face, The rain fall soft on 
your fields and, until we meet again, May God 
hold you in the hollow of His hand. 

Safeguarding 

The Designated Safeguarding Lead for the federation is Matthew 
Scott.  The Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead for Bilsdale is 
Rachel Grundmann and for Carlton is Diane Jeffries.  The Safe-
guarding Lead Governor is John Ford. 

If you have concerns about the safety of a child please speak to 
one of the staff named above. If you have concerns outside of 
school hours, please follow this link to the North Yorkshire Safe-
guarding Children Partnership website. 

Awards 

 

Star of the Week— All of our wonderful leavers! 

 

Felicity, Kitty, Honey, Verity, Alice, Seth, Henry J, 
Layton, Arty, Isla, Scott, Joe, Ernie, Joey, Charlie R,  
Jack M, Freddie, Poppy, Matilda, Sophie, Olivia R, 
Oliver 

 

 

Awards 

 

Awards will be back in the autumn term! 

Attendance—our whole school  target is 96%.   

Bilsdale— 96.2% 

Carlton— 95.0% 

https://www.safeguardingchildren.co.uk/worried-about-a-child


News from the Classes 

 

Little Owls and Class 1 

It has been a pleasure teaching each and every child in Class 1 and Little Owls over the past year. Ob-
serving their growth, development and milestones has been a joy. We have covered many topics, but I 
think we have finished with an all-time favourite - ‘The Beach’. The children have delved into this and 
had so much knowledge to share with their peers. We thoroughly enjoyed the hands-on experience of 
visiting the beach and the ice cream helped, of course.  

As we have approached the end of the school year, it is clear to see our Little Owls Pre-schoolers are 
so ready to become Reception and have thoroughly enjoyed the run up to being a 'big Reception'. Our 
current Reception have been thinking about going up into Year 1 since this time last year, so they are 
more than ready! I wish all the children the best of luck in their next stage of education.  

A note from Miss Robson - I would like to take this opportunity to thank all the children, parents and 
staff at Carlton and Faceby School as well as Bilsdale School. I was welcomed with open arms two years 
ago and have built such strong relationships and friendships. I will miss each and every one of you. I 
wish everybody the best of luck for the future.  

 

Carlton & Bilsdale KS1 

We have enjoyed a final week in Class 2, we cannot believe that the end of term is here. It has been 
lovely hearing about many of our Year 1 and Year 2’s memories this week. As well as all of the success-
es in our curriculum and learning, we have enjoyed Design Technology days, a visit to Saltburn, special 
visitors to school, lots of sporting opportunities from the KS1 Fun Run to our wonderful whole school 
sports day. It has truly been a wonderful year. A big well done to everyone for all their hard work and 
effort this year. I would like to wish all our children a well earned rest this summer and lots of luck as 
they continue their learning journeys in Year 2 and Year 3. 

Good luck all! 

Best wishes, Mrs Cawthra 

 

Carlton and Bilsdale KS2 

It is hard to believe this is our final week of the year and what a busy week it has been. The children 
have been beavering away, ensuring all their final pieces of week are completed. They have enjoyed 
looking back through their work from the year and talking about all they have enjoyed and learnt to-
gether, the highlights and memories they will carry with them as they move on to the next stage of 
their school journeys.  

The first unit of work for KS2 in September will be ‘Invasion.’ In this project, children will learn about 
life in Britain after the Roman withdrawal and Anglo-Saxon and Viking invasions up to the Norman con-
quest. Perhaps you could spend some time doing some initial research about this fascinating period in 
our history. 

Remember to keep on reading – your favourite authors, 

a new genre or author never tried before, comics…  

the list of fantastic reading material is endless!  

Don’t forget the Summer Reading Challenges too.  

All the information you need is included in this newsletter.  

 

As the holiday fast approaches and the sun reappears (hopefully for the whole of August!) we ask that 
the children have a good rest, enjoy fun times, stay safe and we wish you all a wonderful summer.  

 

Swimming 

Well done to all Y6 children who received their certificates and badges today for confidently swimming 
25 metres. 



Diary Dates 

Monday 2nd  

September 

Training day, school closed to children All n/a 

Tuesday 3rd  

September 

School re-opens for children All n/a 

Wednesday 4th 
September 

Little Owls return from today Little Owls n/a 

Online Safety 

Knowsley City Learning, who provide our monthly online safety update, have produced some 
videos as a ‘how to’ guide for setting up security settings etc. on different devices.  They can 
be found by following this link: https://www.knowsleyclcs.org.uk/online-safety-videos/ 

 

Leavers 

It’s a fond farewell to all of our leavers today—in addition to our Y6 leavers we also have some 
children in other year groups off to pastures new—lots of luck to Oliver, Poppy, Olivia R, Matil-
da, Sophie, Jack M and Freddie.  

 

Today we also bid a sad farewell to Miss Robson who is joining Pickering Infant and Nursery 
School in September, they are very lucky to be receiving such a diligent member of staff whom 
we will miss greatly.   

 

Little Owls held their special leavers tea party earlier this week as many of the children transi-
tion into their Reception year in September. 

 

https://www.knowsleyclcs.org.uk/online-safety-videos/


Leavers cont. 

 



IMPORTANT HOLIDAY INFORMATION  

 

The Carlton & Faceby and Bilsdale CE Federation is now closed for the summer 
break. We hope you have a wonderful holiday! Staff may check their emails peri-
odically but please do not expect a response before Monday 2nd September.  

 

If you are concerned about the safety of a child during this time please use the 
following contacts:  

• North Yorkshire Safeguarding Children Partnership telephone - 0300 131 2 131  

• More information about making a referral - https://
www.safeguardingchildren.co.uk/aboutus/worried-about-a-child/  

• If you have serious, immediate concerns about a child call the Police on 999.  

 

If you’re a child who needs help, here are the details for Childline:  

• Phone - 0800 1111  

• Website - https://www.childline.org.uk/  

 

If you’re struggling with food, here are some links:  

• Hambleton Food Share - https://dev1.hambletonfoodshare.org.uk/  

• Middlesbrough Food Bank - https://middlesbrough.foodbank.org.uk/  

 

Worried about your child’s time online? Here is some advice from the NSPCC - 
https:// www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/  

 

Struggling with domestic abuse? Here is some information on how to get help - 
https:// www.gov.uk/guidance/domestic-abuse-how-to-get-help  

 

Need help with your mental health?  Advice can be found here — https://
www.nhs.uk/nhs-services/mental-health-services/ 

https://www.safeguardingchildren.co.uk/aboutus/worried-about-a-child/
https://www.safeguardingchildren.co.uk/aboutus/worried-about-a-child/
https://www.childline.org.uk/
https://dev1.hambletonfoodshare.org.uk/
https://middlesbrough.foodbank.org.uk/


Secondary Transition 
 
Please find information below regarding a webinar all about secondary transition—there’s 
also a helpful booklet with more information and activity ideas attached, the link is accessi-
ble here. 

 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/ap/t-59584e83/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fteams.microsoft.com%2Fl%2Fmeetup-join%2F19%253ameeting_OGRjODcwYjUtMzA2MC00ZmQ1LWIyNWMtN2FhY2FmNjIwOTM1%2540thread.v2%2F0%3Fcontext%3D%257b%2522Tid%2522%253a%252237c354b2-85b0-


Summer Reading 

Over the holidays, why not try the bingo challenge below, or take part in the summer reading 
challenge taking place at Stokesley Library. 

 












